
 
 
 
 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
July 12, 2011; 12:00 – 1:00 PM 

MEETING SUMMARY 
 
ATTENDING:
Board 
Dr. Bill Mason 
Dr. John Balog 
Ken Wilson 
Jill Smith 
 
 

Staff 
Linda Lanier 
Cynthia Nixon 
Kitty Tucker 
Dae Lynn Helm 
 
 

Dr. Bill Mason, Committee Chair, called the meeting or order at 12:10 PM. 
 
FINANCE REPORT: 
Cynthia Nixon presented the finance statements and slot reports (attached) with no 
significant issues to report.   
 
FUNDING: 
ACTION ITEM: FY 11-12 JJ Early Learning Program: 
The committee members were asked to consider for approval the contract with Early 
Learning Coalition of Duval for quality support teams that will implement a 
multidisciplinary coaching program to improve the educational, developmental and 
mental health services of children at 60 early learning centers in Jacksonville’s zone 1 
and Arlington areas. The contract is for up to $2,000,000.  Considering the current 
budget climate, committee members had concerns regarding the line item for staff 
incentives that rewarded non-professional staff for time-in-service (1 year) and certain 
continuing education milestones.  The committee asked staff discuss with ELC other 
options or a reduction in the contract award.  The members also asked that the action be 
revised to include the 25% advance payment as part of the contract. John Balog made 
the motion, Jill smith seconded, the members passed the motion with revisions.  
 
ACTION ITEM: FY 11-12 Mary Lena Gibbs Relocation & Reduced ADA 
The committee members were asked to consider the request to allow the Mary Lena 
Gibbs after school program be moved temporarily for the 11-12 school year to McGirts 
Creek Center while MLG undergoes much needed renovations that have been delayed 
several times.  The McGirts Creek Center is a smaller site requiring a reduction in the 
ADA and therefore a reduction in funding for FY 11-12.  Jill Smith made the motion, Ken 
Wilson seconded, the motion passed.  Members asked for information about alternative 
care for children who would not be attending the new site, and staff will report this at the 
July 20 board meeting. 
 



ACTION ITEM: FY 11-12 Community Music School MJ Scholarships 
The committee was asked to consider the distribution of $3,067 from the MJ Music 
Scholarship Fund to the Community Music School of Jacksonville to support 3 
scholarships for voice or instrumental students. This money represents the interest on 
the original endowment. John Balog made the motion, Jill Smith seconded, the motion 
passed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Community Connections Funding: 
Linda gave the committee an update on the kick-off of Phase 2 of the afterschool 
redesign of community-based programs including the re-distribution of funds from 4 
afterschool programs managed by Community Connections.  4 of CC’s afterschool 
programs have to be closed because of new rules in the housing projects where they are 
located.  Those dollars will now be used to fund programs in some of the underserved 
areas of the city. 
 
ADJOURN: 
Dr. Mason adjourned the meeting at 1:10pm 












